
Timberlake Times 

 

 

    
57

th
 Year – 164

th
 Issue                                              March 2006 

    

 

 

 

March 2006 

  

 

  

 

 

 Mar 1 Wednesday Ash Wednesday 

 

 Mar 17 Friday St. Patrick’s Day  

 

 Mar 17 Friday Men’s Club Meeting 8:30 PM 

 

 Mar 20 Monday Vernal Equinox (Spring Begins)  

 

 Mar 21 Tuesday Council Meeting 7:30 PM 

 

 Mar 26 Sunday Deadline for Time’s Articles 
   (Put in Times Box at 59 Shawondassee or e-mail to the Editor) 

 

    
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Timberlake Times is a monthly publication sponsored by the Village of Timberlake. 
 

Editor – Cindy Stevens     269-8668     csstevens@sbcglobal.net 

Reporter – Marge Tuskas     946-2948     rtuskas@earthlink.net 

Distribution – Jim & Marilyn Szorady     951-1587 
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POLICE REPORT 
December 2005 
 

Speed (35MPH zone) 6  Lighted Lights 1 

Red Light 25  Loud Exhaust 1 

Seat Belt 3  No Tail Lights 1 

Driving Under Suspension 1  Plates – Another Vehicle 1 

OVI 3  Reasonable Control 1 

BAC 3  Tint 2 

ACDA 1  Turn Signal 1 

Display of License 2  Two Headlights Required 1 

Divided Roadway 1  U-Turn 2 

Expired License 1  Warrant Arrest 3 

     

   TOTAL 60 

     
 

Yearly Statistics for 2005 
 

Speed (25 MPH zone) 1  No Operator’s License 23 

Speed (35 MPH zone) 54  No Tail Lights 1 

School Zone (20 MPH zone) 24  Obstructed View 1 

School Bus – Flashers 6  Obstructing Official 1 

Red Light 163  Open Burning 1 

Seat Belt 46  Open Container 2 

Driving Under Suspension (DUS) 33  Overtaking/Left of Center 1 

Operating Vehicle Intoxicated (OVI) 14  Overtaking/Right Berm 1 

Blood Alcohol Content (BAC) 6  Parking Violations 9 

ACDA 12  Peeling Tires 1 

Certain Acts Prohibited 1  Plates – Another Vehicle 2 

Curfew Violation 2  Possession – Criminal Tools 1 

Display of License 13  Public Intoxication 4 

Divided Roadway 1  Rear Illumination 4 

Drug Paraphernalia 1  Reasonable Control 2 

Drug Possession 5  Reckless Operation 1 

Drug Possession – Felony 4  Right of Way/Failure To Yield 13 

Excessive Smoke 1  Soliciting Rides 1 

Expired Operator’s License 4  Starting and Backing 1 

Expired Plates 13  Temporary Instr. Permit 1 

Failure to Dim 2  Tint 3 

Fleeing/Eluding 1  Turn Signal 7 

Following Too Closely 2  Two Headlights Required 4 

Improper Display Plates  8  U-Turn 19 

Leaving Scene – MVA 1  Unruly Juvenile 2 

Lighted Lights 6  Warrant Arrest 32 

Loud Exhaust 8  Weaving 1 

Marked Lanes 7  Wrongful Entrustment 2 

No Front Plate 5    

     

     

   TOTAL 585 
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January 2006 
 

Speed (35MPH zone) 4  Expired Plates 2 

School Zone (20 MPH zone) 2  Failure to Yield 1 

Red Light 7  Lighted Lights 1 

Seat Belt 6  Loud Exhaust 5 

Driving Under Suspension 4  Marked Lanes 1 

OVI 4  No Operator’s License 2 

BAC 3  Parking Violations 2 

Assault on a Police Officer 1  Plates – Another Vehicle 1 

Burglary 2  Right of Way/Failure To Yield 1 

Display of License 1  Turn Signal 1 

Display of Plates 1  Warrant Arrest 1 

Expired Operator’s License 2    

     

   TOTAL 55 

     
 
 

 

Board of Public Affairs Vacancy 
 

Due to the resignation of Jerry Fox on February 10
th
, there is a need for a member of the Board of Public 

Affairs. Please contact Mayor Roskos for details at 440-942-6733(home) or 440-796-9730(cell). 

 

 

City Tax Reminder  
 

Just a reminder that all residents 18 and over of Timberlake are required to file a City Income Tax return or 

exemption certificate by April 15, 2006. Blank certificates and tax returns are available at the Village Hall. 

 

- Joe Picardini 

 

 

Let’s Celebrate Timberlake With an Ethnic Dinner 
 

A cozy fireplace, warm friends, and good food, what’s a better way to beat the winter blahs?  An ethnic dinner 

is a meal shared by several ethnic tastes. Prepare to share your favorite recipe results and bring the food to the 

Village Hall, Saturday March 25th at7:00 p.m. 

 

The Timberlake Men’s Club will provide beverages but you are asked to bring your own table setting.  New 

residents this is a chance to meet more of your neighbors. 

 

There is no cost and reservations are not required but a head count is helpful for table and beverage set up.  

Please call any of the following if you plan to attend: 

Frank Fiorilli                   946-2253 

Ken Susnik                      951-3185 

Ron Mona                       942-2887 
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Village Officials Contact Information 
  

Mayor / Safety Director:  John P. Roskos Home: 942-6733 Cell: 796-9730  

Email:  roskojp2@netscape.net    The Mayor is also a member of all Committees. 

 

Council Committees for 2006        Contact Numbers  

 

Safety Chair Joe Picardini 951-5461 

 Members Jeff Kolasinski    

  Thom Zahler 

 

Village Hall Chair Dave Cattani 946-1066 

 Members Jim Gasier 

  Thom Zahler 

 

Storm Sewers Chair Thom Zahler 269-8653 

 Members Jim Gasier 

  Joe Picardini 

 

Finance / Rubbish Chair Jeff Kolasinski 953-0251 

 Members Dave Cattani   

  Robin Batoki 

 

Service Chair Jim Gasier 946-3597 

 Members Jeff Kolasinski 

  Robin Batoki 

 

Recreation Chair Robin Batoki 749-2394 

Trees/Environment Members Dave Cattani 

  Joe Picardini 

 

Board of Public Affairs  

 

Sanitary Sewers Chair Vacant  

 Members Ruth Alexander 

  Mike Dragas 

 

Building Department 

 

Building Inspector  Joe Cattani 946-1589 

 

 

Timberlake Police Non-Emergency Numbers 

 

Village Hall   942-6460  

Central Dispatch   354-3434 
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Attention Green-Thumbers or Gardener Wannabes! 

 

We are forming a Garden Club. 

If interested, please contact 

Elaine Murphy @ 440-942-3927. 

 

Planning meeting will be held in March at the Village Hall. 

 

  

Did you know? 
 

Vegetables that grow under the ground start in cold water - beets, carrots, potatoes, etc. 

Vegetables that grow above the ground start in boiling water - beans, greens, peas, etc. 

 

-Meg Piekul 
 
 

 
Former Timberlaker Plays in the Super Bowl 

 

The NFL Super Bowl wide receiver for the Seattle Seahawks is a former Timberlake 

resident. Joe Jurevicius and his parents and sister lived on Waban for many years and Joe 

attended Lake Catholic High School. At the start of the Super Bowl game, February 5, 2006, 

each player was shown on TV and they each identified the college they had attended before 

becoming a Seahawk – all that is except Joe who said “Lake Catholic High School” even 

though he had graduated from Penn State. That seemed to show how proud he is of his Ohio 

roots! Joe recently returned to Lake Catholic to visit the school’s winter sports rally to 

present the first recipient of the Michael W. Jurevicius Memorial Scholarship, in honor of Joe’s son who 

tragically died three years ago. Joe is an eight year veteran coming off his best NFL season. Even though the 

Seahawks didn’t win the Super Bowl, our Timberlaker played a GREAT game and we are proud of him. 

 

- Marge Tuskas 

 
 

Word Jumble 
 

R  O  E  L  V  C K  U  C  Y  L 

__  __  __  __  __  �  � __  __  __  �  

 
R  C  M  H  A    R  O  B  I  W  A  N   

__  � __  __  __   __  __  __  � � __  __      
 
N  E  R  E  G Unscramble the boxed letters to find the bonus word: 

__  __  __ �  __      __  __  __  __  __  __  __  

(Answers on page 6)
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This Garden Site 

Adopted by 

John & Mary Smith 

 

Adopt an Island or Garden Site 
 

Timberlake residents now have an opportunity to adopt and island or garden site that 

will be exclusively theirs to landscape. The landscaping can be as simple or 

elaborate as you wish. We only ask that the area be kept neat and weeded as 

necessary. Certain rules and restrictions may be required due to grass cutting 

procedures and traffic visibility. You will be notified of applicable rules when you 

adopt the site. Topsoil will be available and delivered by 

the Village if you wish. 

 

A sign with Your Name will be placed at the site or island. 

 

Before and after picures will be taken. The above adoption concept has been very 

successfully implemented in Middletown, New Jersey. Remember, a beautiful, neat 

Timberlake can be enjoyed by all residents and visitors and would be a great asset 

when buying or selling a home. 

 

For further information, call Elaine Ford, 942-5292. 

 

-The Tree and Landscape Commission 

 
 

Erin-Go-Braugh Potato Soup for Your St. Patrick’s Day Bash 
 

This soup is from Five Star Sensations Benefit Cookbook highlighting chefs who came to Cleveland to benefit 

University Hospitals of Cleveland, edited by Wolfgang Puck. 

 

5 pounds (about 8 large) red potatoes, peeled, & large diced; 6 cups chicken broth;*  6 medium onions, finely 

dice; 6 stalks celery with leaves, finely diced; 1 large carrot finely chopped; 1/4 pound butter (1stick); 6 slices 

bacon; 6 cups half and half; 1 small jar (4 ounces) pimiento; drained and chopped; salt and freshly ground 

pepper to taste; 1-1/2 teaspoons minced fresh dill weed; 1 pound longhorn cheese 

** For thicker soup, use only 4 cups chicken broth. 

 

Put diced potatoes and chicken broth in stockpot, cook over medium heat until potatoes are almost tender. 

Sauté onions, celery and carrots in butter over medium high heat until soft but firm. Fry bacon in skillet until 

crisp. Crumble bacon; add to potatoes along with 1 tablespoon drippings. Add vegetables, stir in half and half, 

pimiento, salt, pepper and dill weed.  Heat through but DO NOT boil. To serve, coarsely grate cheese in 

bottom of bowls before ladling soup. Leftovers make a great Clam Chowder if you add 1 can (6 ounces) 

chopped clams to every bowl of potato soup. 

-Meg Piekul 
 

Yard Waste Pick-Up 
 

Nature has done its job – dead branches have been removed from trees by wind, etc. and are now all over 

Timberlake. April 7, 2006 will be the first yard waste pick up. Please place all branches on and around your 

property in large trash cans so they can be hauled away. If you are physically able to do this task, perhaps you 

could help out a neighbor or friend who is not so fortunate. Your help and cooperation is much appreciated. 

 

- Elaine Ford 

 

Word Jumble Answers: clover, lucky, march, rainbow, green. Bonus word: blarney 

This island 

Adopted by 

The Doe Family 


